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THANK YOU, MIKE!

Meeting Location
St. George’s Court Clubhouse 
1443 Coronado Hills Dr. 

The meetings are on the 3rd 
Tuesday of the month from 
6:30 to 8:00 PM. Parking is 
available. Thank you to St. 
Georges Court for providing 
the great meeting location. 

Meeting Schedules
Sept 15, 2015 – 6:30 p.m.
Oct 20,2015 – 6:30 p.m.
Nov 17, 2015 – 6:30 p.m.

A big thank you 
to board members 
Bonnie Turek, 
Alicia Hathaway, 
Jo Alvarez, 
Sammy Easterday, 
University Hills 
neighbor, Joan 

Bartz, our Contact Team Chair, Dave 
Easterday for attending City Council 
meeting June 11th at 10 a.m.

Due to Council agenda changes 
during the meeting, they spent their 
day and evening there to be able to 
present opposition to neighborhood 
plan rezoning request at 7 p.m.

Fun Request
Some neighbors have requested a 
Neighborhood Block Party/Picnic later 
this summer.  It sounds like a fun way to 
meet and get to know each other.  Let 
your officers know if you would like one 
and if you might be able to help out.

A Qualified WIN for our 
Neighborhood Plan

On June 11, 2015, 
Austin City 
Council voted to 
indefinitely post-
pone an applicant 

request to rezone and change our 
Neighborhood Plan zoning for a 
plot of land near 183/290 highways. 
Hundreds of us spent over three 
years carefully planning our future 
land use for our neighborhood, then 
voting to oppose the rezoning at 
numerous meetings beginning 2014 
through 2015.

It is gratifying to see that we have a say 
in protecting the integrity of our plan.

The proposed amendment would have 
allowed housing units in an extremely 
dangerous intersection, living with 
noise, highway pollution, and unsafe 
entry and exit from the properties 
among many other problems.

Our urban core neighborhoods are 
under attack by developers eager to 
make money at the expense of neigh-
borhoods—teardowns of existing 
houses to build monstrosities, inves-
tors buying properties to warehouse 
vulnerable adults, or use as short-
term rentals. This leaves neighbor-
hoods permanently damaged. This is 
OUR neighborhood!

Let’s be vigilant in protecting our 
lovely neighborhood and our prop-
erty investments for ourselves and 
future Coronado residents.

Watch for news 
about our 

upcoming website 
this Fall!

From the meeting last week, changes 
will be made at I-35 and 183 and on 
I-35 from Rundburg to 290 that will 
have a BIG impact on our traffic! They 
plan to take down and rebuild the fly-
over from I-35 to 183 along with other 
work on I-35. It will be a bigger mess 
as people use alternate routes. Attend 
the fall meeting to listen to TXDOT 
detail this major construction.
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The DeWitty Center
2209 Rosewood Ave.

(512) 236-8225
www.austinfree.net

GET CONNECTED
Free Computer Access and Training

Monday – Friday         9 a.m. – 4 p.m.

Adult Drop-In Computer Training
Room 213
Skills Covered include but are not limited to:
•	 Job Search and Resume Assistance
•	 Setting up and using an email account
•	 Internet seraches
•	 Learning Facebook

PUBLIC COMPUTER LAB
Room 209
Use one of our computers

Please join us for an upcoming Imagine Austin Speaker 
Series panel discussion featuring Greg Meszaros, the 
Director of Austin Water Utility, and another guest panelist, 
where they’ll answer questions addressing climate change 
and water planning. Greg Meszaros is responsible for Austin 
Water’s $509 million budget, 1,085 plus employees and a 
$840 million 5-year Capital Improvement Plan.

The Imagine Austin Speaker Series are talks held several 
times a year and feature nationally and locally known 
experts in the fields of land use, transportation, develop-
ment, the economy, the built and natural environment, social 
equity and sustainability to promote and implement the 
Imagine Austin Comprehensive Plan. This event is hosted 
by the City of Austin’s Planning & Zoning Department, and 
Austin Water Utility.

WHAT:  Imagine Austin Speaker Series

WHEN:  Wednesday, June 24th, 2015. Doors open at 6:30pm, 
program begins at 7:00pm

WHERE: Boyd Vance Theater, located within the George 
Washington Carver Museum and Cultural Center. 1165 
Angelina Street, Austin, TX 78702. There is plenty of parking 
but we strongly encourage you to consider taking CapMetro.

Discussion topics of this panel will include:

•	 What do recent rains mean for the drought? How will climate change affect our 
region?

•	 What are Austin Water and LCRA doing to preserve our water resources?
•	 Austin and Central Texas are booming. Is there enough water for everyone? 

How about in 25 years when our population is expected to double?

Light refreshments will be served.  There is plenty of parking but we strongly encour-
age you to consider taking CapMetro. A bus stop is located at the corner of Rosewood 
Avenue and Angelina Street.


